
Holy Trinity Catholic Church 
 

Pastoral Council Meeting Minutes 
 

December 11, 2014 
 
 

 

Members Present:  Pete Zenner, Emily Kuehne, Keith Youngpeter, Helen Havelka, Jerry David, Bill 

Montreuil, Charles Marquis, Pinto Nemec 

 

Members Absent:  Ken Loudermilk 

 

Guests:  Dorothy and Hubert Tomasek 

 

Officers appointed for 2015:  Chairman: Pete Zenner; Vice Chairman: Helen Havelka and Recorder: Emily 

Kuehne 

 

 

Old Business: 

1.  New members were welcomed to the Council. 

2.  Pledges have been received to restore all statues.  Ecclesiastical Studios will begin restoration after Easter. 

3.  The diocese is still working on the new Pastoral Plan.  Pastoral Council Representatives of our parish will 

attend the meetings. 

4.  A ‘post card mailing’ is being coordinated and will be sent to all Jarrell residents (76537 area code) relaying 

information about our parish such as location, Mass times, etc.  Specifics will include our Christmas and New 

Year Mass times. 

 

 

New Business: 

1.  We will have a Parish Christmas Potluck Dinner on Saturday, January 3, after the 5:00 p.m. Mass.  The 

K.J.T. will organize the event. 

2.  Beginning in 2015, we will alternate the usual first Sunday of the month Hospitality Breakfast with a 

Saturday Potluck Dinner.  The current organizations and families that coordinate the Hospitality Sundays will 

also coordinate the Saturday Potlucks. 

3.  A new set of Pastoral Council Norms has been introduced.  Fr. Stephen, Pete Zenner, Keith Youngpeter and 

Charles Marquis will meet with after the New Year to discuss the Norms. 

4.  Our next Parish Mission will be held October 25-28, 2015. 

  

 

Ministry/Committee Reports: 

1.  Lucille D'Elia reported that the response for the Giving Tree has been tremendous and we will be providing 

support for four local families.  She also reported that we will have a clothing swap/drive in February 2015. 

2.  Helen Havelka reported that the K.J.T. Food Drive is doing well. 

3.  The RE Program is in need of materials and supplies, which can be costly.  It was presented and approved to 

have a fundraiser meal on March 22, 2015, to raise funds for the program.  Pinto Nemec volunteered to organize 

the event. 

 

 

Next meeting will be held on February 5, 2015. 

  


